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Please keep in mind any information provided in this bulletin is subject to change and is accurate at the time of distribution.  

FSL/International Languages Spotlight  
 

Thank you for taking the time to read about what we are doing in the French and 

International Languages Department at Markville.  The last few years have been a 

challenge for students, educators and all people of our community. The 

FSL/International Languages Department has been working very hard to ensure that 

students are engaged virtually and in class with their language learning.  Many 

projects became virtual and students showed their 

great effort and initiative online.  

 

Markville’s FSL/International Languages department 

continues to implement the curriculum while exploring 

various current affairs with our students. We ensure 

our students are communicating about First Nations, 

Marginalized groups and about their mental health in 

our various classes.  

 

Les Mots Qu’Il Me Reste is one of the novels our 

students read which is about a young indigenous girl 

living in a residential school and her narration of her 

days there.  
 

 

 

The communicative approach is still the primary focus of our department as it 

encourages students to speak the target language. We ensure that we are building a 

strong base in vocabulary without just focusing on the grammar with the respective 

languages. Students are encouraged to develop their language skills through 

speaking, listening, writing, and listening. We continue to emphasize learning about 



Francophone and Latin/Spanish culture. This is very important as it will aid our 

students to be global citizens and appreciate other cultures in a genuine way. 

 

CLASSROOM ENGAGEMENT: 

 

Language is learned best by using it in authentic 

situations. Our language students got to go 

Shopping in Mr. Ebrahim’s Spanish class and 

French class. They practise their essential 

vocabulary and grammar concepts by shopping 

in his Market for new clothes while 

communicating in the target language.  

 

Fashion Show 2021 

Markville students have such talent and 

creativity!  

They practised their language skills while 

walking down the runway. They dressed up 

using various themes, they included music, and 

pointed to new unit vocabulary while speaking Spanish.  
 

EUROPE 2023 

 

THE FSL/International Languages Department, students and teachers will hopefully 

be headed to Europe in the fall break of 2023 (subject to approval). The Europe trip 

2023 is going to Italy and Spain. 

 

Not only do the students learn about the historical and cultural elements of the 

countries, they get to experience the language, food and culture of the respective 

countries.  They will get to experience a gelato factory, ride on the gondolas in Venice 



and also see a Flamenco show in the caves of Granada, Spain.  

Students are encouraged to speak Spanish when applicable.  These trips help create 

memories for a lifetime for our students.  

 

Message from Guidance 
  

POST-SECONDARY INFORMATION:  

Reminder that Applications to OUAC are due January 13th for equal consideration, 

and Applications to OCAS are due February 1st.   

Students are encouraged to apply prior to the Break, or over the Break, to avoid any 

issues as January 13th/February 1st approach.  OUAC and OCAS will be on Holidays 

in December/January - please factor that into your timing, again, in case you run into 

issues.   

  

Guidance will be presenting to Gr 12 students on December 13th @ 3pm - the topic 

for December is Supplementary support.  This session will focus on explaining how 

to find potential supplementary items and costs, as well as how to be most effective in 

completing supplementary requirements.   

  

NIGHT SCHOOL / ONLINE LEARNING: 

● Please note that students can only register for YRDSB Continuing 

Education courses (Night School or eLearning) if they are UNable to 

receive the credit via Markville SS.  

 

NIGHT SCHOOL 
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/night-school-credit-courses    

The traditional in-class face-to-face Night School program has used a remote learning 

delivery model for Semester 1 - delivered virtually in real-time (synchronous).  The 

delivery model for the Winter 2022 semester has not yet been confirmed.   

Classes are held on Tuesday and Thursday evenings from 6:30-9:45 pm, and 

begin February 17th.    

Before the start of the program, students will receive an email with instructions on how 

to join the class on the first day.  YRDSB students will log in with their Gapps 

accounts.  

  

Registration for NIGHT SCHOOL will open in myBlueprint/PathwayPlanner on 

January 4th, 2022. It is highly recommended that students register as early after it 

opens as possible, especially in non-STEM courses (as there are few), to ensure a 

space in the course, as courses fill on a first-come, first-served basis.   After 

Thursday, February 10th, 2022, students will need to complete an online registration 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/night-school-credit-courses
https://app.myblueprint.ca/


form as myPathwayPlanner will be closed. Once submitted, a form will be emailed to 

them - it will be critical to share this form with the Guidance counsellor in order for the 

course to be approved. 

  

ONLINE LEARNING - formerly e-Learning 
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/online-learning-formerly-e-learning 

This program offers courses that are specifically designed to be taught in a fully online 

format (formerly referred to as “e-learning”) - Classes occur online (asynchronous) 

using an asynchronous model, with synchronous check-in opportunities with the 

teacher.    

   

Registration for E=LEARNING will open in myBlueprint/PathwayPlanner on January 

25th, 2022 and closes February 23rd, 2022.  Just like Night School, it is highly 

recommended that students register as early after it opens as possible, especially in 

non-STEM courses, to ensure a space in the course, as courses fill on a first-come, 

first-served basis; e-learning is open to all of YRDSB. 

  

FAMILY NIGHT WEBINAR SERIES: The next Family Webinar evening will be on 

January 26th @ 6:30 p.m., where Markville staff will present information on 

Markville’s Specialty Programs.  This webinar will include information on Co-

operative Education (Co-op), Specialist High Skills Major (SHSM) and Advanced 

Placement (Pre-AP & AP) and is strategically placed prior to February’s Course 

Selection timelines.  Additionally, the following Family Night presentation will occur on 

February 2nd, to support families in Course Selection.  Students will receive Course 

Selection information during school hours. 

  

Happy weekend! 

Your Guidance Team~ 

 

Peer Tutoring 
  

Do you need extra help with your courses? Are you looking for a dedicated peer to 

help you stay focused and motivated with course work? Markville’s Peer Tutoring 

Club is back and ready to support YOU! 

Students can drop-in when help is needed or request for a weekly 1-to-1 peer tutor. 

Peer tutoring sessions will be virtual, after school Monday-Thursday from 3:30-

4:30 pm. 

·       To request a 1-to-1 peer tutor, students must submit this application 

form: bit.ly/1to1peertutor.  Students will receive an email confirmation of 

their peer tutor match once the request is processed. 

  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe_9BBekEhg--aeibK2rV_y-t5T-jl0Sy-WbtZAGOVySoWrGQ/closedform
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/online-learning-formerly-e-learning
https://app.myblueprint.ca/
https://bit.ly/1to1peertutor


·       No application is needed for drop-in peer tutoring—just join via Zoom 

when you need help! See schedule and Zoom links below. 

All Peer Tutoring information including sign up form, schedule, and Zoom links can be 

found at bit.ly/msspeertutorinfo.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Notices  

 

Welcome to 

Markville Secondary School's 

Virtual Grade 8 Open House!  

 

Click here to enter the MSS Open House Website! 

https://bit.ly/msspeertutorinfo
https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/mssgrade8openhouse/home


 
https://bit.ly/mssgr8openhouse 

 
 

 http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/markville.ss/NewsEvents/Pages/default.aspx  

 

Upcoming Dates 
  

Dec. 6-14 Festive Food Drive 

 PERIOD Ontario Winter Drive  

Dec. 13/14 Photo Day  
Grade 9 - Period 1/Block 1  
Grade 10 - Period 2/Block 3  
Grade 11 - Period 3/Block 2 
Grade 12 - Period 4/Block 4 

Dec. 16 Festive Sounds Virtual Concert (7:30pm - 9:00pm) 

Dec. 20-31 Winter Break (School Closed) 

Jan. 3 School Resumes 

 

https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/mssgrade8openhouse/home
https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/mssgrade8openhouse/home
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/markville.ss/NewsEvents/Pages/default.aspx
https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/mssgrade8openhouse/home


Tweet of the Week 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Community Events 
 



 
 
 
 



 
The city of Markham 
will update you of 
when your 
street/area was last 
snow plowed/salted 
for the winter season.  

https://www.aatracking.com/markham/wintermaintenance.html  

 

https://www.aatracking.com/markham/wintermaintenance.html

